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Thank you for the opportunity to share my thoughts with you on this beautiful Sunday. 
First of all, it’s inspiring to hear brothers’ and sisters’ passionate stories and dedication in 
their work and testimonies. 

When I was asked to share a testimony, my first response was “Oh! My God! I am not 
ready yet.” Although I have been participating in many of the Chinese bible studies here, 
to speak in front of an audience, this will be the first time. I thought I probably don’t have 
enough experience and knowledge to share”. Actually, the four weeks of participation in 
the Virtual Lord’s Day and studying the messages provided by Titus Chu has been a 
tremendous experience and benefit to me. I started to realize, being Christians, we need 
more visions and revelations. In fact, I was just like the one that brother Titus has 
mentioned in the message who was living in the “Old Testament”. I followed the law and 
tradition, going to church every Sunday, enjoyed the music ministry’s performance, 
chatting with the faces that I am familiar with every Sunday. Now I am asking myself, 
what do I really know about God or how much do I really understand His Word in the 
Bible? Honestly, I have to say, not much. As we are moving into the age of grace, we 
really have to know what our responsibility is. According to Ephesians Chapter 5: 1-2 We 
need be imitators of God, therefore, as dearly beloved children, and live a life of love, just 
as Christ loved us and gave Himself up for us as a fragrant offering and sacrifice to God. 

You may wonder what is Jesus doing in Heaven? Jesus is in heaven carry out the Father’s 
will. He is also IN US, working out His will, becoming our life in every way. We should be 
doing the same here on earth. The Lord can save others through us if we can reflect His 
life in our work, attitudes, words, and behavior. Let us, be His eyes, ears, voice, feet, and 
hands, to point others to Him. I believe that God has plans for all of us and He is reliable 
and trustworthy. He will show us the way, because he says, “I am the way, the truth and 
the life.” We just have to trust him and be faithful to him just like Zechariah, Elizabeth, 
Mary and John. Brothers and sisters, let us praise the Lord and let us pray together. God’s 
love is abundant and is for everyone only if we choose to acknowledge Him and receive 
it. 

Thank You, Lord, for drawing me to seek after You. To know You better. To love You 
more. To recognize Your greatness. I’m so grateful for Your presence in my life. Amen. 


